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Flying Pilgrims Town Crier  
 

 

Next Meeting: June  17 th   2015  , At  7:00pm  

Location ð Flying Pilgrims Club Air Field  

Mee tings will be held at  club field through summer months  

This may be a good time for those of you who were reluctant to 

attend the  more  formal meetings at EAA  hanger   

All visitors in terested in our club  or RC aircraft are welcome 
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President Bill Slabey opened the meeting at 7:00 with 26 members Present. 
 

Discussions 
 

Old business: 
 

 

FAA Rule Changes Discussion: 

 Joe McCarthy (VP)  -  All responses to the NPR were due April 24. Itôs not uncommon 

that the evaluation process could take up to a year before we hear a response. 
 

Discussion on Grass Service Cutting:   
 Bill Slabey (P) brought up the fact that the grass is not being cut low enough. Jack 

Kezelian (Treas) ï Reported, weôve seen them hit patches of standing water. With all the rain, 

the cutting service might be having a hard time cutting the grass down to the lower level. Jack 

said he would call the service and find out what could be done. 

 

Discussion on Runway Repair:   
 Jackôs report as per his meeting on May 19 with the contractor Nagle Paving Co: 

Nagle evaluated the runway and determined that a section of 100ô by 20ô needs to be reworked. 

The plan is to grind up this section forming a new base, then applying a 1ò cap, feathering it into 

the adjoining sections. This work tentatively to be completed by the end of June.  

 

 

 



To recap and a little history, Nagle Paving Company is the company we hired to redo and expand 

the runway to its current size in June of 2013. 

 

Excerpt from the May 2013 meeting: 
runway project has received a number of generous donations that will bring the total length to 480 

feet (as of the meeting). Several members donated during the meeting. After the meeting we were 

approximately $700 from reaching a 500 ft length. Thanks to those that donated. Our runway 

improvement provides us the one time chance to lengthen and widen our runway. 

 

Later on, due to the generosity of dedicated members we managed to come up what was need to 

finish up the project to 500 by 40 feet.  

 

Discussion on Road Repair: 

   We want to thank Glen Rex for coming out with his giant loader and clearing back the 

bushes on the sides of the entrance road into the field parking. This will allow for more room and 

future visibility in passing cars.  
   
Discussion on Club Flyer: 

 Rick Reynolds graciously volunteered his time to make up a very nice club flyer. 

Rick could not make the meeting and thus discussion on flyer  tabled to next month. 

 

New business: 

 
The new Storage shed: 

 A major achievement (miracle) was performed. With all the rain preceding the delivery, 

it was a major battle unloading the trailer. Tractor truck tires were buried up to 9ò deep in some 

cases. After about 4 hours an expert from the delivery company showed up and managed to 

offload the trailer to its current location. 

  We now have a new house for our stuff. Thanks to Jack Kezelian and other dedicated 

members the new shed is resting peacefully. On May 19 members came out, sanded and primed 

surface rust spots also, four heavy duty vents were installed.  

It was decided at the meeting that the new shed be painted light blue. Calley Graphics 

was contracted to make up a large version of our logo to be posted on the east side of the Shed. 
 

 A motion was made and approved by the membership for all the aforementioned work 

with a budget of $600. 

           
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Firmly planted and ready to go 

 

 Flying field Operations:  

We would like to remind everyone that the field is in full operation and many of you are 

bring out new airplanes, or are putting on first flights of last yearôs models.  Please call out those 

test flights and the use of a spotter is always a good idea.  Above all, fly safe - donôt push a bad 

landing or takeoff.  
 
 

This monthôs meeting visitors: 

 Two new visitors today. The Club welcomes Dairl Zigler from the Signal Seekers and  

Richard Prier? 

All  who are interested in model aircraft are welcome. 

 

ANNOUCEMENTS / REMINDERS:  

 

No commercial testing of UAVôs are allowed at the field. 

The University of Michigan is the only outside entity presently allowed to run approved aircraft. 

 
 

Call out warnings of approaching full size aircraft. 

Fly at a safe low altitude relative to an oncoming full size airplane. 

Li -Po batteries are a potential fire hazard! 

 

 
 



Dan D (Sec) 

If you have any items you would like to sell and list in the new letter, feel free to email me a 

picture. I will be happy to describe and list them. Anything worth mentioning for the Fun Stuff 

section, ongoing projects etc. welcome as well. 

 

secretary@flyingpilgrims.com 

 

If youôre interested in getting more information or joining the club. Please feel free to 

contact me, see us at the field or attend our monthly meeting.  

 

Meetings are now being held at the flying field in Superior township.  Located at the end of 

Flying Pilgrims Trail. You will find this road north of Geddes road, off Ridge road. Use Google 

Maps, Type in flying pilgrims. You will see our entrance road listed as Flying Pilgrims Trail.  

 

This is an open and informal meeting with flying and instruction taking place from 3 to 

7pm. Our club instructor Ed and other members will be happy to help and answer any questions 

you may have. 

 

 

 

 

Instructor Ed Hernandez on the left with 

student pilot. 

 

 

 

Note: A high resolution copy of the newsletter can be downloaded at our web site. 

Additional  photos incorporated in the download issue. 

www.flyingpilgrims.com 

 
 

Upcoming Club Sponsored Fun Flies! 
 

First Summer Fun Fly to be held on June 14 

Sponsored by Jack Kezelian and Jim Repp 
 

Second Fun Fly is scheduled for July 19 

Sponsored by john Lane and Jim Smith 
 

Corn Roast !!  - August 30th  

Sponsored by Glenn McIntosh, Don Kolehmainen & Joe Nazelli 

Giant Scale set for September 19th & 20th  

CD - Jack Kezelian 

 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:secretary@flyingpilgrims.com
http://www.flyingpilgrims.com/


Flying Pilgrims Club Officers of 2015 
 

President: ï  Bill Slabey 

Vice President: ï Joe McCarthy 

Treasurer: ï  Jack Kezelian 

Secretary: ï  Daniel Debens 

Safety Officer: ï  Glenn McIntosh 

Lead Instructor: ï Ed. Hernandez 

Webmaster: ï  Carl Cornell 

 

Trustees:      Steve Cecale 

Don Kolehmainen 

Joe Nazelli 

 

Chief Flight Instructor: Ed Hernandez 

 

Miscellaneous & Fun Stuff 
Shown at the meeting: 

Jack Kezelianôs new F16 by Jet Legend 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
You can just see the gimble ring sanwitched between inner thrust nozzle and outer frame  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



A shot of all the gizmos 

 

 
 

The F16 in action 
 

 
 

 



Next shown was: 

Joe McCarthyôs heavily modified Reaction 54, Featuring a 

Merlin 21.5 pound trust Jet engine and Pro Link Electric Retracts and moreé 

 

 
 

 


